

Ladybridge Weekly News

14th July 2025

Dear Parents/Carers,

As a Stockport School who has engaged in CNE Poverty Proofing the Cost of the School Day we wish to share with families that we are not expecting any presents at the end of term. We understand that the shops are full of gifts and cards but we have decided as a staff that we would prefer you not to buy gifts.

Medical Appointments:

Parents and carers are requested wherever possible to try to arrange medical and dental appointments for outside of school hours using the new NHS out-of-hours evening and weekend GP appointment service and therefore, keep medical appointments in school time to an absolute minimum. If on the rare occasion a medical appointment during school time is

> unavoidable, then we would ask that your child attends school beforehand and/or returns to school immediately that same day following their appointment. I'd also like to take this

opportunity to remind parents and carers to report any child absences via School Spider or by leaving a voicemail before 8.55am.

The Wizard of Oz:

A reminder for parents of the year 5/6 pupils involved in the performance that all children are to return to school by 5:30pm on Tuesday (15th July) ahead of the 6pm performance. Thank you.

Sports Day Update:



KS2 Sports Day has been rescheduled for Monday 21st of July at 9.30am. We really hope that you can join us: please note that all the children will have a water bottle with them, please do not disturb them during the activities by giving them juice or energy drinks as they do How to enjoy the sun safely not need them.

Sun Safety:

Thank you to everyone who is applying sun cream and sending in sun hats, please continue to do this until the end of term as the UV levels will likely remain high over the coming weeks. Please note that we are not allowed to apply sun cream to your child.



Best wishes

Mrs Hill and Mr Bolan-Ashworth

Diary Dates

New dates added this week are in red

- Monday 14th July 9.30am KS1 Sports Day
- Monday 14th July Year 5/6 Dress Rehearsal of Wizard of Oz
- Tuesday 15th July Year 5/6 performance of Wizard of Oz
- Wednesday 16th Friday 18th July Year5 /6 Residential



- Tuesday 22nd July Year 6 Leavers Trip to Active Medlock
- Wednesday 23rd July Yr 5 & 6 trip to Stockport Air Raid Shelters
- Friday 25th July Last day of term
- Friday 25th July 9am Years 6 Leavers Assembly

The class with the best attendance last week was Year 6 with 98.1%

Children will be given a treat for being on-time for school every day and for 97% - 100% attendance each week. Please ensure that children arrive at school before the bell goes at 8.55 each day.

Good attendance is vitally important for all children in order for them to make good progress. Please ensure that your child is in school on time every day.

PE Kits

PE kits are provided by school for all children from year 1 to 6, parents only need to provide pumps or trainers. Please complete the letter that was sent out last week so that we know whether you require a school PE kit. Please remember to wash the PE kit regularly, we will send them home each half term.

Year 4 will have swimming on Monday each week, all other classes from year 1 to 6 will have two lessons each week where PE kits are used.

The school website address is www.ladybridge.stockport.sch.uk

The school twitter address is @LadybridgePS

The school phone number is 0161 428 5445

The school text number is 0161 850 1262

School uniform can be ordered from https://mcsstores.co.uk/ or https://myclothing.com/